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Dear Professor Adams

Study title: Expression and function of immune regulatory proteins in human liver
REC reference: 06/Q2702161

This study was given a favourable ethical opinion by the Committee on the 21't August,
2006.

It is a condition of approval by the Research Ethics Committee that the Chief tnvestigator
should submit a progress report for the study 12 months after the date on which the
favourable opinion was given, and then annually thereafter. To date, the Committee has not
yet received the annual progress report / end of study report. lt would be appreciated if you
could complete and submit the report by no later than 28th June 2010.

Guidance on progress reports and a copy of the standard NRES progress report form is
available at http://www. nres. npsa. nhs.uk/applicants/review/after/proqress.htm

There is also guidance on declaring the end of the study at
http://www.nres.npsa.nhs.uk/applicants/review/after/endofproiect.htm.

[Failure to submit progress reports may lead to a suspension of the favourable ethical
opinion for the study.l
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Yours sincerely

lfre.Vz--{
Anne McCullough
Commiftee Co-ordinator

E-mail: anne.mccullouqh@westmidlands.nhs.uk
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